To commit minds to inquiry, hearts to compassion, and lives to the service of humanity.®

Dear Families of the Class of 2027-

We hope you enjoyed our Academic Life presentation earlier this month. The next step in your transition to New Trier High School is our **All About Electives night on Wednesday**, **February 1st at 7:00 p.m. in the Cornog Auditorium (Northfield Campus).** This evening will introduce you to the many elective choices available at the Northfield Campus for the 2023-2024 school year. This is also an ideal opportunity for your student to see the different buildings on the Northfield Campus.

The evening will begin with an introduction from Assistant Principal Gail Gamrath, who will give you an overview of the elective options for your freshman courses. Attached to this email you will find the <u>All</u> <u>About Electives</u> document with an explanation of all elective courses. After the brief introduction, students and parents will choose three different elective sessions to attend. Each session will give students a glimpse into the content and expectations for the elective course. The presentations in each department will be repeated three times, so you will get the same experience no matter which session you attend. We encourage students to attend three sessions to get a varied view of our elective offerings.

After the three sessions conclude, there will be an optional question and answer session in each department. This will give families the opportunity to ask questions that were not answered during the earlier presentations.

The schedule for the evening is below:

7:00-7:20 Introduction (Cornog Auditorium)

7:30-7:45 Session 1 (located throughout Northfield Campus)

7:50-8:05 Session 2 (located throughout Northfield Campus)

8:10-8:25 Session 3 (located throughout Northfield Campus)

8:30-8:40 Question and Answer Session (in same location as department presentations)

Handouts and informational materials from the All About Electives evening will be posted on the <u>Incoming Freshmen web page</u> on Friday, February 3rd. As always, you can find all materials related to the transition to New Trier on our <u>Incoming Freshmen web page</u>.

We look forward to seeing you at All About Electives and sharing our unique elective program with you and your student.

Sincerely,

Lori Worth

Transition Coordinator, Northfield Campus